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Principal’s RePORT  

What an incredibly busy past few weeks we have all had here at the school. This has included the ERG report being presented, a school 
development day, Faction Athletics Carnival, Parent-Teacher meetings, Interschool Athletics Carnival and the Cross-Country event. Well 
done to all our staff and students who have kept a very strong focus on their teaching and learning programs throughout this time as it 
has been quite disruptive. I would also like to thanks all our parents who have done their very best to be flexible and cater for all of 
these events within their own busy schedules. 

2017 NAPLAN data – In the last newsletter I gave a very brief outline of our 2017 NAPLAN performance. There is a lot of information 
that can be analysed from our school data so over the next few newsletters I will put in snippets for parents to have a look at.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As can be seen in this comparative data, the performance in 2017 was better than in 2016. For our Year 5 cohort the performance was 
better than the previous 5 years. When you compare the Year 5 2017 data to the Year 3 2015 data (same group of students) it can be 
noted the performance has improved in most areas which is pleasing progress. 

ERG report update – All staff have read the full report since its presentation on the 15 August. This week school staff went through the 
report with Wayne Walpole form State-Wide services. During this meeting staff worked together to  analyse  the critical  issues that  
require addressing to continue moving the school forward. Committees were formed to ensure that these improvements can be 
planned for and resourced. These plans will continue to be developed over the rest of the year by staff. 

Board Nominations – At this stage we do not have enough nominations to fill the spots that will be vacant in 2018. The school will  
extend the nomination period to Wednesday 11th October. If you wish to put in a nomination and require a form please contact our 
front office. 
 
Gate closing times in the afternoon – The school will begin closing the gates at 3:30pm. This will give parents enough time to gather 
their children, speak to staff if needed and then exit the grounds. Unfortunately there are still a small number of parents who are not 
adequately supervising their children while on school grounds after the school day ends. Although parents have been  requested to  
supervise their children after hours and also ensure that school property is respected, this is not always  occurring. Our  gardeners, 
cleaners and staff work hard to provide an inviting and pleasant environment and it is disappointing, that on occasions,  damage is being 
caused. Also of concern, is children are being allowed to climb on fences, sculptures and trees, as well as being in areas that they 
shouldn’t. This is also beginning to occur before school as well. Students know where they need to be before school. We do not have 
people on playground duty before school and therefore children (of all ages) are not to be running around or on our play equipment, 
even if they are with their parents or a carer. At 8:30am they are required to go into their classes to prepare for the day. It would be 
appreciated if parents follow these rules and support their children in doing the same. 
 
As this is the last newsletter of the term I hope that all our students have a relaxing and enjoyable holiday, as it has been well deserved. 
Please be aware that there are no school development days next term and all students and staff start on Monday 9 th October.  

 
George Craig  

Principal 

 

mailto:deanmore.ps@education.wa.edu.au


 

The book award ceremony and the Year 6 graduation will be on separate days this year.  

 

Book Award Ceremony  

The Pre-primary to Year 5 book awards will be presented on Friday 8th December 2017 at 9.00am  

 

Year 6  Graduation Ceremony 

The Year 6 graduation and Year 6 book award ceremony will be conducted in the undercover area at 4:30pm on  

Monday 11th December.  

Further details will follow. 

 

Interschool Athletics 

Congratulations to all the students who participated in the inter-school athletics carnival. 

Thank you to the parents that helped coach the athletes and helped on the day. 

Thank you Mr Rodgers for preparing Team Deanmore.   Awesome! 

 

Pre-primary In-term Swimming Lessons 

The pre-primary students in Room 13, 14 and 15 will be offered in-term swimming lessons in Week 9 and 10 of 

Term 4. 

Notes and further information will be distributed in Term 4. 

 

Assembly 

Room 15, Ms Batchelor’s class will conduct the next assembly on Friday 22nd September. 

All parents and friends are welcome. 

 

Enrolments 2018 

If you know of any children that will be enrolling in Deanmore Primary School in 2018, please ask their parents to 

contact the school. 

If you are leaving us in the future, please let us know. 

 

Children’s Personal Property 

With school holidays fast approaching, now is a good time to check that your child has all the stationery that they 

need for Term 4. 

 

Lost Property 

Please check the lost property box near the undercover area. There are many items. 

 

 

Greg Downes 

Deputy Principal 

 

A Word from the deputy principal 



 

Please notify the office as soon as possible if you will NOT be  

attending Deanmore Primary School in 2018. 

Phone — 93411610 

Email — deanmore.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

 

DEANMORE PRIMARY SCHOOL EFTPOS PAYMENTS 

BSB Number: 306073  

Account: 1006385 

Please ensure when you make a payment that you write your child’s  

surname and payment details for our reference. 

Board Nominations  

At this stage we do not have enough  

nominations to fill the spots that will be  

vacant in 2018. As such the school will  

extend the nomination period until  

Wednesday 11
th
 October. If you wish to put 

in a nomination and require a form please  

contact our front office. 

93411610 

Deanmore Primary School is in the process of moving to electronic reports. In 
order for this process to work we require all parents correct email  

addresses.   

Please notify the school if you have recently changed your email address. 



 



 



 

Merit Awards 
Congratulations! 

 
Room 1 Jude Pitchforth Lara Arndt 

Room  2 Kiahli Ecseri Summer Cory  

Room 3 Cooper Harvey Max Hall 

Room 4 Ella Dunstan Charlie Salisbury 

Room 5 Jordee Clarke Charlie Anderson-Nicholls 

Room  6 Archer Pearce Dillon McDonald 

Room  7 Louca Barrett Mahli Morris 

Room  8 River Taylor Harrison Cumming 

Room 9 Harlo Hallidayy  Luna McGovern  

Room 10 Penny Cheetham Indianna Steel 

Room  11  Finlay Curtis Timmy Rymarczuk  

Room  12 Emily Walker Scarlett Juracich 

Room  13 Kai Morrison Lucas Ecseri 

Room 14 Kalani Fisher Selina Thomlinson 

Room  15 Jenna Arnold 

Room  17 Heath Clark Griffin Bradley 

Room  20 Ashwan Mueller Indianna Plint 

Room  21 Chloe Irele Kokoda Halliday 

Chinese   Aaran Burch Riley Peck 

Science  Jett Masiello 

2018 Pre Primary enrolment forms are now due. 

Please return your forms to the office as soon as  

possible. 

 

Please do NOT park on private property when visiting 
the school. 

 

 

Please report all absentee’s to the school office. 

We can be contacted on 93411610 or email  

deanmore.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

Thank you  



 



 



 


